

P.O. Box 906 Hyden, Kentucky 41749 606-672-2791

Dwight Lewis Commissioner Ted Couch Commissioner Ronnie Gay Vice Chairman William Todd Horton
Sec/Treasurer
Kevin Cook
Chairman
Larry J. Turner
Manager

February 2, 2024

Ms. Linda Bridwell Executive Director Public Service Commission 211 Sower Blvd Frankfort, KY 40601

RE: Case No. 2024-00022 Hyden-Leslie County Water District Alternative Rate Filing Application

Dear Ms. Bridwell:

Enclosed for filing in the referenced case is Hyden-Leslie County Water District's application for an adjustment to its water rates. This ARF Application is being filed pursuant to 807 KAR 5:076 and uses calendar year 2022 as the test year with appropriate adjustments to normalize revenues and expenses.

Because of the size of the proposed rate increase, Hyden-Leslie County Water District respectfully requests consideration by the Commission to implement any ordered rate increase over three years.

Also, Hyden-Leslie County Water District respectfully requests consideration by the Commission to allow certain changes to tariff language in addition to the proposed change to water rates to be considered in this case. If this is acceptable to the Commission, Hyden-Leslie County Water District will submit the proposed revisions to the tariff sheets.

The Attorney General's Office of Rate Intervention has also been provided with a copy of this application by electronic mail.

My electronic mail address is hlwater@tds.net.

Sincerely,

Kevin Cook

Chairman

Enclosures